
 
 
 

Cloud Kings 
Minutes from breakfast meeting held on 04/12/2014 

 
 

Bill Brueckman called the meeting to order at 9:45 AM.  
 
Secretary’s Report 

Leif presented the minutes from the February meeting.   
 
Treasurer’s Report 

Brian provided the following account balance information: 
 
The balance in the operational fund is $3717.51   
 
Out of 64 members, 9 have not yet renewed 
 

Field Marshall Report 
Ray noted that the field rolling is planned in the next two weeks along with the addition 
of some larger stone at the turn in the driveway.  Some of the flight stations will also 
need repair.  
 

Safety Officer 
Bill was not present at the February meeting. 

 
Newsletter Editor  

Mike Denest made a call for newsletter content by the first of the month before each 
issue.  He suggested that the officers provide a paragraph for each issue and that members 
can showcase specific aircraft or build techniques.  Word documents or Acrobat files 
along with separate pictures are the best formats for submissions. 

 
 
Old Business 

The Audit committee has not yet completed auditing the club's 2013 finances but will be 
working on this soon.  As a reminder, the committee consists of: 

• Dick Plyler 
• Tom Lauletta 

 
Brian asked that any members who want to order club apparel (hats, T-Shirts, sweatshirts, 
etc.)  let him know what they want so he can order the correct stock. 

  
New Business 

Bill Brueckman made the club aware of an invitation to attend and demo fly at a Kid's 
Fest event in Malvern sponsored by State Representative Wayne Miller.   
 
There was some discussion on this topic and the members generally agreed that we 
should decline this event as it is out of our area and also risky from a liability standpoint. 

 
 

 



 
 
 
New Business (continued) 

Other new business: 
• It was suggested that we invite a scout troop to our August picnic as well as 

inviting some local neighbors.  Ken Sumner agreed to contact the local boy 
scouts to see if they would be interested. 

 
 
New Members 

 
There were no prospective members waiting for a vote 
 
The club voted and approved probationary membership for: 
 

• Nick Lang  - Nick flies a DJI Phantom Quad Compter with a GoPro camera 
system.  Nick will be sponsored by Pete Jones. 

• Wayne Graybeal  - Wayne first started learning to fly 15 years ago and would 
like to get back into the hobby.  Wayne will be sponsored by Dan Crawford. 

 
 
 

 
50/50 
 Keith Martin won $48 in the 50/50 raffle 
 ________________________________________________ 
   
Airplane Talk 
 
There was no show and tell at the meeting. 

 
The meeting was closed at around 10:05 AM  
 

Next Meeting 
Wednesday, June 11th at 7:30 PM at West Field 
 
Respectfully Submitted by   
 
Leif Thomson 
Secretary 


